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Principal’s Report                                
The Presentation Ball last Friday evening was a huge success and the feedback 
from all who attended has been overwhelmingly positive. This is Concord School’s 
‘night of nights’ and an evening that will never be forgotten by the students and 

their families. 

I support Warren in thanking the Transition team, and in particular, Claire and 

Nina, for their dedication and hard work. The students behaved with great maturity 

and they were a credit to their parents and carers. 
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Concord School 
Website 

 

If you require information about 
Concord School at any time 
then please visit our 
comprehensive website at 
www.concordsch.vic.edu.au.  
To view ‘special events’ you 
will need a user name and 
password.  Please contact the 
office for this information. 
 

Official School 
Facebook Page 

 

To be kept directly informed of 
student learning and school 
news, please LIKE us on 
facebook through the link 
facebook.com/
concordschoolvictoria 
or electronically by clicking on 
the link below. 
  
 
 
 
 

Coming Events for 2014 

Date Event 

Friday 29th August  Whole School Assembly in Gymnasium @ 9.15am for National Literacy and Numeracy Week  

Wednesday 3rd September Junior and Middle Sections Sports Day 

Friday 19th September Term 3 Ends— 2:30pm Dismissal  

Centrelink Officer   
Meeting Families/Carers At Centrelink Greensborough 

 

Centrelink will meet with Families/Carers of Concord School Students at their Office, 16-20 Grimshaw Street Greensborough on Tuesday 26th 
August 2014 between the hours of 11.00am - 12.00pm.   

 

Centrelink staff will help with any queries/forms or any questions needing to be answered. 

Year 12 Presentation Ball 2014 

The 2014 Year 12 Presentation Ball was held last Friday evening at the Plenty Ranges Arts and Convention 
Centre in South Morang. This year there were 20 Year 12 students presented to Jason Coningsby and Kirrily 
Lamers in front of more than 270 guests. All of the girls looked stunning in their white gowns and the boys 
were handsome in their red vests and tails.  The students all had a wonderful night, dancing their special 
dances and celebrating with their families and friends.  Thank you to all of the Transition Staff who made this 
night such a success, especially Claire Charlesworth who taught the students the dances and Nina Kahle who 
organised the event. Thanks also to Mark Lancaster, President of the Concord School Council, for attending 

the event and addressing the students and their families. 

Warren Gaff 

 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Concord-School/129472853774662


Pathways on Show      
On Wednesday 6th August the Pathways Section held their annual 
‘Pathways on Show’ through which students and teachers demonstrate 
the wide variety of programs students in the Pathways Section 
participate in. 

 

It was a wonderful opportunity for all to experience and celebrate 
student learning achieved through the Pathways engaging, hands on 
and interactive curriculum. It was enjoyed and appreciated by all in 
attendance 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Superhero Day 
On Monday 25th August, the Junior and Middle Section students will be 
participating in the Muscular Dystrophy Australia Superhero Day.  This 
year we are linking this fundraising event with our Literacy and 
Numeracy Week Celebrations. Students are encouraged to make a 
gold coin donation and dress up as their favourite story book 
character or comic superhero.     

 

This event has been created to give children with Muscular Dystrophy 

and their families hope by showing them that they are not alone and 

that their community is working to raise funds to help find a cure. The 

overall message of the day is one of hope, acceptance and 

understanding. Funds raised will go to support research at the National 

Muscular Dystrophy Research Centre. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

ES Recognition Month 
August is ES Recognition Month for Educational Support staff. At 
Concord School, all staff who not teachers, leadership staff or trainees 
are classified as Educational Support staff. The majority of these staff 
members support the teachers in the classroom but also include our 
technical, maintenance and administration staff. 
 
The school leadership and teaching staff greatly appreciate the 
wonderful work and support provided by the school Educational 
Support staff (and trainees).  

 

President’s Message 
 

A School Council meeting was held on Monday,  
18th August.  
  
The agenda items that were discussed at the  
meeting were:  

 Middle Section Refurbishment  

 Camping Program  

 2014 Student Attitudinal Survey Results 

 School Enrolment  

 Concord School Policies 
  

“Working together for our children”    
  

Mark Lancaster   
School Council President 

  

Principal’s Award 
The Principal’s Award goes to Georgia - JRC 
 
Georgia is a quiet achiever, who shows interest in learning new skills, 
puts great effort into her work and is proud of her achievements.  She is 
to be congratulated on her efforts and success in the areas of reading 
and writing over the semester. Georgia has become more independent 
in the classroom and will attempt and persevere with unfamiliar tasks. 
Georgia is a very popular section member, and it has been good to see 
her chatting with friends, joining in with play activities and enjoying the 
company of her peers in the playground. 
 
Well done on your fantastic work Georgia  
 

 “Students striving to be the best they can be!” 
 

Jason Coningsby 
Principal  
  
 
 
 
 



 

Assistant Principals’ Report  
 

Are you a member of Parents 

Victoria?  
Find out how to run a successful 
parents club and hear about the latest 
digital technologies and online 
resources at this year’s Parents Victoria 
Annual Conference. 
 
This year’s Parents Victoria Annual  
Conference will be held at the Melbourne Zoo on 29 and 30 August. 
 
Parents Victoria is a statewide democratic organisation representing 
parents of students in Victorian government schools, and provides 
parents with a voice, presenting an organised parent perspective to 
State and Federal Governments, educational bureaucracies and 
institutions, community organisations and the media.  
 
The theme for this year’s annual conference is Education for 
Everyone – let’s engage!  
 
For more information about the Parents Victoria Annual Conference, 
click here  
 
Find out more information 
about Parents Victoria at: 
http://
www.parentsvictoria.asn.au/ 
 
 

 
Working with Children Check 

The Department of Education has strict policy around the Working with 

Children Check. The WWC Check is a minimum checking standard set 

by the Working with Children Act 2005 for those who work with children, 

either on a paid or voluntary basis. 

 

To be a volunteer at a school a Working with Children Card provided by 

the Department of Justice is required. This card is: 

 valid for 5 years 

 transferable between volunteer organisations 

 free of charge for volunteers, but cannot be used for paid 

employment. 
Though it is not strictly necessary for parents to provide a Working with 
Children Card if they are volunteering to work with their own child, our 
school is asking for volunteers to obtain one to prevent any future 
difficulties. Please follow the link to apply for a Working with Children 
Card. www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au . Please note that Teachers 
with a current VIT registration card and Victorian Police Officers are 

exempt from Working with Children Checks. 

Kirrily Lamers, Colin Simpson and Kath Moore 
Assistant Principals 

 

Family and Friends Association 
 

Fathers’ Day Raffle – donations of new items are gratefully being 
sought for the Fathers’ Day Raffle.  Raffle Tickets will be sent home 

soon. 

Second Hand Uniform – FFA are seeking donations of second hand 
uniform that is still in good wearable condition.  Uniform can be sent to 

Junior and Grimshaw Campuses. 

Snax Fundraiser – Term 3 fundraiser will be Snax.  Deliveries are 
due late August. 

Staff Morning Tea – The date for the morning tea provided by FFA 

has changed to Monday 1st September. 

Helpers – FFA always need helpers – even if you don’t want to be on 
the Committee – helpers are needed for Hotdog days and other 

activities.  Please let us know if you are able to help. 

Next meeting is being held on Monday 1st September at 1.30pm at 

the Grimshaw Campus. 

 

Sue Gibb 
Secretary 
Email: sue.g@internode.on.net 

PGC - Legacy Badges fundraiser 
 

Legacy Week 
August 31 - September 6 2014 

 
In WWI a soldier comforting his dying mate made a 
promise to care for his missus and kids, Legacy was 

created out of this promise in 1923. 
 

The funds raised from this year’s Badge Appeal will help 
Legacy continue to assist over 90,000 widows and 1,900 
children and dependents with a disability Australia-wide. 

 
 Legacy provides a wide range of services including  

welfare, financial assistance, counselling and education. 
 

Concord School - PGC is supporting Legacy and will 
be selling badges to our students from now on-

wards and during Legacy Week, please buy a badge 
and help Legacy  

‘Keep the Promise’. 
 

Order forms are going home with this newsletter 

 
www.legacy.com.au/melbourne 

https://edugate.eduweb.vic.gov.au/edulibrary/Documents%20for%20Corporate%20Users/Communications/Parents%20Vic%20Annual%20Conference2014.pdf
http://www.parentsvictoria.asn.au/
http://www.parentsvictoria.asn.au/
http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au
http://www.legacy.com.au/melbourne


Community News 
 

Disability Media Australia 
 

Disability Media Australia (DMA) works to 

increase the visibility and involvement of people 

with disabilities in the media. We provide 

training in all aspects of media production and 

enhance this with opportunities to participate in 

the creation of high quality, entertaining 

programs. 

 

School Holiday Program  
Media Making  

5 day workshop 
 

In five days create an episode of 

community television including location 

filming, studio production and principles of 

editing. 

Dates:  

Monday 22nd Sept – Friday 26th Sept 

Cost : $330 including GST 

Contact nicole@disabilitymedia.org.au or 

call (03) 96637158 for more information. 

 

PMC Chocolate Fundraiser—Raising money for the CFA 

Pathways students are currently completing their Duke of Edinburgh 

award, one of the components of the award is community service. PMC 

decided to raise money by selling hot chocolates for the CFA for $2.  

If you want to purchase a delicious hot chocolate and help raise money 

for this great cause please contact PMC or fill out the form that has 

been distributed to all classes on the Grimshaw campus. Please place 

your order before Thursday 28th August. Thank you. 

http://disabilitymedia.org.au/media-production-services/
mailto:nicole@disabilitymedia.org.au






 



 


